
                                                               

39 
Heather Lynne Jones 

COFNODION CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANBERIS A NANT PERIS 

Mintes of the meeting held on 11th September 2024 at the Ganolfan at 7 p.m. 
PRESENT 
Gwilym Evans (Chair) Iola Owen 
Rhys ap Gwilym Helen Sharp 
Emlyn Baylis Nia Jones 
Louise Price Bethan Holding 
Kevin Jones  Llinos Pritchard 
Trystan Thomas Kim Jones 
1. CHAIRMAN’S OPENING REMARKS AND APOLOGIES 
 The meeting was formally opened by Councillor Gwilym Evans the 

Chair. Apologies were received from the following, Councillor Nia 
Jones and Councillor Iwan Harding. 

CLERK 

1.1 No public participation.  
1.2 Consultation on the Single Transferable Vote System by Gwynedd 

Council - support but with comments - Councillor Rhys ap Gwilym 
is forwarding the comments to Gwynedd Council. 

RhaG 

I.3 Tŷ Newydd Warden Street Llanberis - the development of building 
a residential house on Warden Street was discussed as a request 
before a formal planning application was submitted. It was 
decided to support the development and acknowledge that it is 
important to support local people and as a result to support the 
use of the Welsh language and to ensure that local children 
attend the local school. 

 

1.4 Sheep and ongoing weeds - the matter was discussed once 
again and it was decided at the outset that the Clerk would send 
a formal request to Gwynedd Council for them to carry out 
maintenance work on the 'Cattle Grids' located on county lanes 
within the village limits. Consultation with bodies to see what can 
be done to resolve the situation and even to see what the 
responsibilities are for farmers regarding sheep that roam the 
village. The Council recognized that people are suffering because 
of their noise, their mess and that they are damaging walls and 
eating flowers and vegetables. 

 

1.5 Camping in unsuitable places - Wild camping has been 
happening on the land of Dolbadarn Castle over the summer. The 
Council decided that the Clerk would send the evidence to 
CADW. 

 

1.6 The walls up the gap are full of holes that allow visitors to access 
parking in the fields. The Clerk to send to Gwynedd Council and 
the National Park. 

 

1.7 The Glyn is raising concerns for the Council because there is no 
evidence of enforcement happening there - The Clerk to send to 
Parc Padarn for clarification. 
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2.0 DECLARATION OF INTEREST  
 None  
3.0 CONFIRMATION OF EXPENDITURE AND FINANCIAL REPORT  
3.1 The expenditure and finacial report for July and August were 

presented and accepted. 
 

4.0 CONFIRMATION OF LAST MONTHS MINUTES AND ATTERS ARISING  
4.1 Minutes for July and August 2024 were confirmed.  
4.2 Llyn Lan Playing Field Waste Bin – no further information to date.  
4.3 Memorial Sculpture of the Quarrymen - a work progressing to try 

to overcome problems with wires and underground services at the 
proposed location. 

CLERK 

4.4 HBO panel - no follow-up since the panel meeting and received 
location minutes have been determined. Information has been 
sent to the appropriate officer in order to proceed with the 
application. 

CLERK 

4.5 Memorial Statue of the Quarrymen - the latest information about 
the statue was given to the Council by the Clerk. 

 

4.6 HBO Fund - application invitation period for grants for projects 
under £2500 or over £2500 starting from the 14th of September 
until the 1st of December 2024. Posters have been made and they 
will be distributed by Councillor Trystan Thomas. 

RhaG/CL
ERK 

4.7 Outdoor Gym - an application has been submitted and it is 
hoped to hear something within the week. 

 

4.8 Menter/Llanberis Partnership Dyffryn Peris Partnership - Councillor 
Rhys ap Gwilym and the Clerk to decide on a date to hold a 
meeting for community engagement and bodies within Llanberis 
and Nant Peris. 

 

4.9 Toilets - information was provided to the Council regarding the 
annual invoice for the toilets. The invoice was £12,000 for the three 
toilets within Llanberis. Last year only £6,000 was invoiced because 
a scheme was in place that a parking unit would contribute 10% 
of the parking spaces towards the costs of the toilets. 
Unfortunately, there is no evidence that the Council is part of this 
scheme. The Council will now ensure that they are part of the 
scheme for 2025-2026. There was little discussion regarding the 
adoption of the toilets. This will be a matter for further discussion in 
due course. 

 

4.10 Bus Station Maes Padarn - the work to restore the building will be 
completed within the week. 

 

4.11 The Clerk gave an explanation to the Council as to why the 
extension of the licenses for Becws Melyn and Dolbadarn Hotel 
was rejected. 
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4.12 Llyn Padarn - the Clerk said that Gwynedd Council (Padarn Park) 
hopes to introduce hessian mats to kill the weeds by smothering 
them. 

 

4.13 Coed y Ddol events - although information has come to light that 
vehicles have used Cae Coed y Ddol and that litter has been left 
behind, Padarn Park stated that this was not true. 

 

4.14 A virtual meeting has been arranged with a Gwynedd Council 
officer to discuss traffic and parking issues. 

 

5.0 HIGHWAYS AND PUBLIC FOOTPATHS  
5.1 No further information recieved to date. CLERK 
6.0 CEMETERY  
6.1 It was decided that because waste was being left behind in the 

cemetery, the wall that formed the compound for the bins would 
be demolished. 

CLERK 

6.2 The Clerk presented the cemetery rules, some need to be revised. 
The assets committee will meet to do this. Chair Gwilym Evans will 
arrange a date. 

GTE 

7.0 PLANNING APPLICATIONS  
 None  
8.0 COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES  
8.1 It has been reported that Glasfryn is closing and that another 

contractor needs to be found - the Clerk to make inquiries. 
 

9.0 REPORTS FROM OUTSIDE  ORGANISATIONS  
 No report  
 The meeting ended at 9 p.m.  
Signature:  Beth Holding DATE:  

9/10/24 
 
 
 


